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Phase II Hall Street Stores to Shores Project 
 
The Contractor was able to make progress over the last week through the continued installation of 
storm water piping.  Additional progress was made by City crews in physically locating key material 
change locations and though the identification of pipe deflection locations.  The information gathered 
over the last week will be used by the Contractor in formulating the work plan for work in the Hall and 
Lakeside Drive intersection that is anticipated to occur later in January. 
 
During the week of December 4th to December 8th the Contractor will be focused on finishing work on 
the elements of the storm water system and backfilling excavated areas.  The Contractor has indicated 
that they will be preparing the site for a break in construction over the winter holiday season. 
 
As part of this work the Contractor will: 
 

• Finish the installation of a storm manhole. 
• Finish tidying up around the gazebo to improve the access for dog walkers and people 

accessing the boathouse area. 
• The installation of two hydrodynamic separators in the parking lot area, if these specialty items 

are received in advance of the planned break in construction. 
• General site clean-up.       

 
During this time, access for vehicles and pedestrians will be maintained.  The access remains from the 
north side of the gazebo.  Please proceed slowly through this area and use caution. 
 
The City remains committed in keeping traffic moving and ensuring access to businesses along Hall 
Street and Lakeside Drive.  No detours or traffic disruptions are anticipated for the coming week.  The 
City requests that the public remain patient during the construction and to continue to support the 
businesses along Hall Street and Lakeside Drive. 
 
Due to the intended break in construction over the winter holiday season, the next project update will 
be made available on the City’s webpage and via Facebook in the week of January 8, 2018.  However, if 
there are substantive changes in the work plan in the meantime, the City will ensure to provide timely 
updates.     
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